Over the past year I have spent a huge amount of time and energy researching the issues related to this petition that I am asking you to consider signing. 

I co-wrote the following information that lays out the specifics of our argument and goal. Please read it and consider signing the petition. Contact me with any questions. I do appreciate your interest. Peace ALLways!

Dear Friend(s),
As you may know, I am a member of JONAH (Joining Our Neighbors Advancing Hope), a Chippewa Valley inter-faith coalition 

which translates our shared values and concerns into actions for the common good.  We are a part of a state organization called WISDOM, which in turn is part of the national organization, GAMALIEL.  We in JONAH have elected to work on three issues around which we have formed task groups.  The group I work on is Treatment Instead of Prison (TIP).

TIP is working to rehabilitate non-violent law offenders.  In the spirit of the Prodigal Son parable, we ask:  how would we structure our jail and its criminal justice apparatus to discipline, monitor, support, and rehabilitate our own sons and daughters if they broke our laws?  
At every level of government, we often use our jails and prisons as a holding place for those we don’t know what to do with: addicts, homeless, mentally ill, minorities, the poor. TIP believes that jails are for those we are afraid of, not for those we are mad at. 80% of our prison population is there due to an underlying cause of alcohol or other drug addiction, and/or mental illness. Wisconsin’s incarceration rate is above the national and Midwest average and has the highest rate of incarcerated black Americans, who make up 5% of our population, but 45% of prisoners. Wisconsin corrections’ spending has grown to $1.2 billion, and continues to grow by over $200 million per year!  It costs $29,000 per offender per year to keep them in prison.  Community-based treatment and supervision would cost $8,100 per offender.  The $1.2 billion Wisconsin spent on our Department of Corrections this year is more than the amount we spent on all 26 campuses of higher education combined! 
TIP is working for a more humane, cost-effective justice system with greater public safety through community-based treatment, support, and rehabilitation programs for non-violent offenders.  Community-based programs keep offenders out of jail, on the job, in families, in the community, paying user fees to the justice system, paying taxes, resulting in fewer re-offenders and more healing. To this end, we are advocating for increased Department of Justice funds known as TAD (Treatment Alternatives and Diversions) funds.  TAD moneys fund county-level initiatives for creative jail diversion programs.  We are asking to increase the current $1.5 million per year to $22 million in the upcoming ’09-‘11 state budget.
This issue is very important to me, and that is why I am asking for your support by ELECTRONICALLY SIGNING OUR PETITION for funding from the state.  This way, you can join us to show Governor Doyle and our legislators that we support rehabilitation versus the current system that provides treatment to only 10% of offenders who need it.  To do that, please go to www.wisdomwi.org.  You will see a banner scrolling across the top of the page and, under it, the words, “To Express Your Support of Funding for the Treatment Alternatives and Diversions Programs click this link.”  When you “click this link,” it will take you to the form to fill out.  Your e-mail address serves as your signature.  Note:  If you share an e-mail address with another person who would also like to support this issue, please do not put both of your names on the same line.  Rather, fill out the petition twice, each time with only one person’s name.  They will not share your e-mail address.  Note:  It’s important that you sign only once, so if you have already signed a paper copy, please do not also sign electronically.   I would appreciate it if you would also forward this to your friends who you think may be interested. I would so appreciate your support.
If you have any questions or concerns that would prevent you from acting on this request, please give me a call or e-mail, and I will do my best to answer your questions.
Thank you!
